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  Weekly Diary : 28th October—3rd November 2019 

Monday 28
th

 
   

  :  8.00 am. Feast of Sts Simon & Jude, apostles followed by Novena  

         10.00am. Funeral Service—Kerry John Flay  

Tuesday 29th      : 11.00am. Funeral Service-Robert Arthur Duff 
Thursday 31

st   
   : 9.30 am. Mass followed by Rosary 

Friday 1
st
      : 9.30am Solemnity All Saints 

Saturday 2
nd 

       : 9.00am. The Commemoration of All the Faithful Departed (All Souls’ Day) 

Saturday 2
nd        

: 5.30 pm.    : 31
st
 Sunday in Ordinary Time Year C 

Sunday 3
rd       

: 7.00 am. + 9.00 am.  : 31
st 

Sunday in Ordinary Time Year C   

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK AND DECEASED 
PRAYER:  O Lord Jesus Christ, rest your weary ones, bless your dying ones, soothe your suffering ones, 
pity your afflicted ones, shield your joyous ones, and all for your love’s sake.  Amen.   (St Augustine)  
Prayers have been requested for the following : 
RECENTLY DECEASED: Dar ryl Michael Rodrigues, Rober t Ar thur  Duff, Ker ry John Flay, Yolanda ‘Baby’ 
Q. Baltazar,  Grete Elinor Demsitz, Milflor A. Molina,   Felisa Dimatulac 
 

ANNIVERSARIES: Eugene Doddy, Ian Birkbeck, Joyce Mary Hanrahan, Maurice Edward Hanrahan,       
Ernesto Dimatulac, Susan Dimatulac, Roy Bryan Dimatulac, Jack McVeigh, Catherine McVeigh, Andrew & Hazel 
Wilkie, Edwin Topham 
 

SICK LIST: Abigail O’Donell, Sophia Ding, Val Wolfenend, Terry Owsnett, Ronald Sincock, Dolares Kelly, Mary 
McDonnell, Irene Warde, Pam Hopsick, Ron Sincock, Ralph D’Agostino, Val Mai McErlean, Bill Walker,   Aaron  
Murphy, Courtney Blount, Reginald Cox, Simon Stretton, Philomena McAloon, Margaret Kwong, Letty O’Sullivan, 
Tony  Collett, Ben Cebuliak, Marilyn Rodgers, Frank Hewitt, Anthony Donellan, Dolores Kilian, Mary Ann Boe-
heme,  Maureen Currie,  Harry Hunter, Margaret Wiersma, Madeline Hodgetts, Nancy Kelly, Tamara Toms, Baby  
Charlie Shirran, Bernie Pack,  Elizabeth Norris, Stephen Deshaies, Ken Hannam, Kelly Blount, Gail Callaghan,     
Pistang  Retute, Vanessa Pritchard, Carol Johnston  

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time—Year C 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH,  RUNAWAY BAY  

Sunday 27th October 2019 

PARISH PRIEST 

Fr. Marty Larsen 

 
PARISH STAFF 
Audrey Ho 
Parish Secretary 
 
Jan Levinge 
Marriage Coordinator 
 
Email : 
rbay@bne.catholic.net.au 
Parish Office: 16 Simbai St 
PO Box 125 Runaway Bay 
Q4216 
 
Website : 
www.holyfamilyrunawaybay.org.au  

FOR ALL ENQUIRIES: 
Tel: 5537 4320 (Press 2) 
Fax: 5537 5476 
 
Hours: 8.45am—3.00pm  
Monday—Thursday  
(closed FRIDAY) 
 
Reconciliation: 
4.50pm on Saturday  
 
Baptisms 
Every 2nd & 4th                       
Saturday & Sunday at 11am. 
Please contact the Parish 
Office. 
 
St Francis Xavier School: 
Principal : Kathy Fuller 
Tel:  5537 2633                 

30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

27th October 2019 

1st Reading : Sirach 35:12-14,16-19 
2nd Reading : 2 Tim 4:6-8,16-18 

Gospel : Lk  18:9-14 

31ST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

3rd November 2019 

1st Reading : Wis 11:22—12:2 

2nd Reading : 2 Thess 1:11-2:2 

Gospel : Lk 19:1-10 

HELLO! From Fr Marty 

 

 

 

 

Having come from a busy ‘six’ church parish, I am     

really liking seeing the strength and stability of      

Runaway Bay, Holy Family Parish. Faces are starting 

to get familiar, names (still a way off), yet I love the 

sense of community. The ‘locals’, the meeting of       

partners, to those who work in the parish and the       

St Francis Xavier School Community too.  It is all     

absolutely wonderful and amazing to see. So keep up 

the community spirit! It really is, very uplifting.   

 

There are many little things to get used to.  Firstly,   

unlike Paddington and Red Hill, Brisbane, which are 

narrow, hilly roads, here it is mostly STRAIGHT and 

very flat, for 28kms.  Plus the traffic lights!  Someone 

in the parish will know the secret to not getting   

every red light on the way to Surfers.  Oh, and this 

weekend, to stay away from Surfers!!!! A big race hey! 

 

A big thank you to everyone who offers to lend a hand 

in the parish. It is gratefully received.  This week I 

want to acknowledge all those who clean the floors!!!! 

As I said last week, I cannot do this by myself. 
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                                                                Mass Duty Roster : November 2nd /3rd 2019 

Mass Co-ordinator 
5.30pm   
Monique Labutte 

Lectors 
Joelle Braun 
Jean Di Benedetto 

Extraordinary Ministers of Communion 
Julie Dakin, Joelle Braun, Helen Topham 
Jean Di Benedetto, Monique Labutte 

Servers 
Mia &Tyler 

7.00am   
Michael Nicholson 

Bernadette Swindley 
John Carter 

Bernadette Swindley, Rose Hessen, Michael Nicholson 
Antona Brown, Danielle Carter, Celine Lobb 

Brianna & Ashley 

9.00am   
Michael Laidler 

Jennifer Craig 
Peter Fox 

Kathy Fuller, Ronnie Wilson, Michael Laidler 
Yvette Valdez Robrigado, Joe Dorego, Averil Dorego 

Amber, Naomi & 
Jamili 

      Thought for the week. 

MISSA PRO POPULO 
(The mass for the people.) 

 

As Parish Priest, one mass on the weekend 

is to be said solely for the  people of the     

parish.  Today it will be the 7am Mass.   

BLESSINGS!!!!!  

I love to bless homes, cars, boats, religious  

objects, bibles, anything which is holy for you.   

St. Vincent De Paul Society 

 Holy Family Conference 

If you want to see humility at its 

best, those who work for SVDP here at  

Runaway Bay exemplify this very well.  

They are being the hands and heart of 

Christ in this community. I sat in on their 

meeting during the week and was so moved 

by the way they simply get in there and help 

those in need.  Please think about donating 

to their Christmas appeal this Christmas.   

They are truly doing the work of God.   

Next Friday 1st November is the Feast of 

All Saints and we gather at the Eucharist 

in celebration with all those who have gone     

before us into the presence of God.  

Mass will be held at 9.30am. 

‘Have you found someone to share 

your heart with?’ he asked. ‘Are you 

giving to your community? Are you at 

peace with yourself? Are you trying to 

be as human as you can be?”   

Acknowledgements to Tuesday with Morrie.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Mass 

21st November 2019 at 5.30pm 

Each year, the Parish holds a special          

Memorial Mass to pray for all those who 

have died during the last twelve months.  

We send invitations to the families of those 

buried from this Church. If there is a family 

member you would like to include in the 

Mass, please contact the Parish Office at 

5537 4320 press 2 and speak with Audrey.  

Catholic Women’s League 

CWL will hold its meeting on Thursday 7th 

November after the 9.30am Mass. All         

welcome. Guest speaker : Fr Marty. 

A room has been booked at Dublin Docks for 

the CWL Christmas Party on Thursday 12th 

December, 11.30am for 12 o’clock start.    

Limited numbers..first in to book. Please   

contact Jan Levinge on 0419 019 877 or 

Yvonne Collett on 0419 895 156.  Cost $25.00.  

It would be appreciated if payment can be 

made at least a week prior to 12th   December 

to accommodate the request of the venue for 

final numbers. 

30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME—YEAR C 

Last weekend’s collection 
1st Collection     : $1300.95 
2nd Collection   : $2032.85 
Piety Stall    : $58.10 
St. Anthony     : $64.90 
Your generosity is greatly  appreciated! 
Next week’s counting Team : No. 4 (28/10/19) 
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Your Generosity:   

If you would like to join our planned giving        
program or if your circumstances have changed, 
please contact Audrey Ho at the Parish Office 
55374320 x 2 (Weekdays except Mondays).  
Thank you for your generous support. 

ARE YOU NEW TO THE PARISH?  If you’ve recently joined the Parish, WELCOME! We’d like to formally 
greet you, so please complete a “NEW PARISHIONERS FORM” which is placed on the table at the back of the 
Church.  You may wish to hand in the form at the Parish Office or place it on the collection plate. 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK! Have you thought of volunteer ing your  talent and skill in the         
different Parish Ministries?  We have different roles to suit different talents.  All you need to do is contact the Parish 
Office and we’ll do the rest! 

How to live the Gospel                   

this weekend.  

 

 
 

The Gospel this weekend is clear.  Those who 

promote their own self righteousness will find 

the bitter pill of loss hard to bear.  The word 

humility (which we need to cultivate) comes 

from the Latin; meaning; close to the earth.  

What do we need to be grounded to in our own 

lives?  What are those things which are     

taking us from reality and taking us to      

dangerous and dark places.  When one is    

angry and    jealous, humility is hard to find. 

Yet it is also vital to finding peace in your 

heart.  Look to the Thought for the week.  

When we are at peace, all around us can be in 

turmoil, yet we can find calm, focus and    

clarity.    

TASK:   

Bring this reflection from the Gospel, to your 

prayer life today and ask God for the             

opportunity to find ways to be humble.  

 As a priest in 2019, my three big 

mantras are: 

 authenticity 

 transparency 

 good communication 

Just to know that these are first and foremost 

on my mind. Oh and sausage rolls. LOL.   

FUN FACT FOR  

SUNDAY   27TH OCT 

Today is recorded as the first day a 

lead pencil was used in England 

1492. Wow! Imagine how many words 

and thoughts have been written using a lead 

pencil.   

If you are a Parish Volunteer or working in the parish the onus is on you to comply with all Archdioc-

esan policies. Safeguarding training and registration is available online - 

www.safeguardingaob.com.au . If you see any unsafe practice or reportable occurrence please contact 

the Parish Office or STOPline Service - 1300 304 550; AOB@stopline.com.au; 

w.bnecatholic.stopline.com  

Thanks to so many people 

joining in with our musicians. 

It’s been awesome to listen to. 

I also enjoy the quiet of the 

7am. It is appropriate too.   

27th Oct is also International 

Teachers Day.  

As a teacher myself, we need to support our 

primary and high school teachers.          

Particularly the staff at SFX and also   

Aquinas College, where many of our     

teenagers go.  We need to also be mindful 

of home school teachers, lectures at        

university and TAFE, private colleges and 

independent and international colleges. So 

many teachers!!!! 

Acknowledgement to Fr Morgan Batt in his 

book, “Up the Beaten Track”, Copyright 2003 


